CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST

(GCF-9, 11, 12, 13 & VCF-VDCF-SCF-3)

DATE: 05.04.2022 MAXIMUM MARKS: 100 TIMING: 3 Hours

BUSINESS LAW & BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING

Question No. 1 is Compulsory. Answer any four question from the remaining five questions. Wherever necessary, suitable assumptions should be made and disclosed by way of note forming part of the answer.

Working Notes should from part of the answer.

Question 1:

(a) भारतीय भागीदारी अधिनियम, 1932 के तहत् एक भागीदारी कंपनी के पंजीकरण की प्रक्रिया क्या है?

(6 Marks)

(b) कंपनी अधिनियम, 2013 के तहत् "अनाधिकृत कार्यो" के सिद्धांत की संक्षेप में व्याख्या करें। कंपनी के अल्ट्रावायर अधिनियम के परिणाम क्या हैं?

(6 Marks)

Question 2:

(a) "सभी संविदा समझौते हैं, लेकिन सभी समझौते संविदा नहीं है"। टिप्पणी करें।

(6 Marks)

(b) श्री सोहनलाल ने अपनी 10 एकड़ कृषि भूमि श्री मोहनलाल को 25 सितंबर 2020 को रुपये 25 लाख में बेच दी। सम्पत्ति के कागजात में अन्य विवरणों के साथ, इस शर्त का भी उल्लेख किया गया है, कि जो कोई भी इस भूमि को खरीदेगा, वह अपनी पसंद के अनुसार 9 एकड़ का उपयोग करने के लिए स्वतंत्र है, लेकिन शेष 1 एकड़ को विकेता के बेटे श्री छोटेलाल द्वारा खेती या उसकी पसंद की अन्य गतिविधि के लिए उपयोग करने की अनुमति दी जानी चाहिए। 12 अक्टूबर, 2020 को श्री सोहनलाल अपने पुत्र को छोड़कर स्वर्ग सिधार गए। 15 अक्टूबर, 2020 को केता ने पूरे 10 एकड़ भूमि पर एक सभागार का निर्माण शुक्त किया और बेटे को किसी भी तरह की भूमि से वंचित कर दिया। अब श्री छोटेलाल केता के विकद्ध मामला दर्ज कर उचित निवारण प्राप्त करना चाहते हैं। भारतीय संविदा अधिनियम, 1872 के प्रावधानों के आलोक में उपरोक्त पर चर्चा करें और श्री छोटेलाल की कार्य योजना पर निर्णय लें?

(6 Marks)

Question 3:

- (a) निम्नलिखित मामलों में वचनकर्ता के पास क्या अधिकार होंगे? कारणों सहित स्पष्ट कीजिए :
 - (a) मिस्टर X ने मिस्टर Y को फिर से जीवित करने का वादा किया।
 - (b) A ने B को 50 किलो सेब बेचने पर सहमति व्यक्त की। लदा ट्रक 15 मार्च को सुपुर्दगी के लिए रवाना हुआ लेकिन बीच में दंगों के कारण 19 मार्च को A पर पहुंच गया।
 - (c) एक कलाकार ने निश्चित तिथि पर पारिश्रमिक की एक निश्चित राशि के लिए पेंट करने का वादा किया लेकिन एक दुर्घटना का सामना करना पड़ा और उसके दोनों हाथ खो गए।
 - (d) अभिषेक ने चीन से खिलौनों के आयात के संविदा में प्रवेश किया। लेकिन दोनों देशों के संबंध में गड़बड़ी के कारण चीन से आयात पर रोक लगा दी गई थी।

(6 Marks)

(b) श्रीमती गीता चावल और गेहूं की थोक दुकान में गई और 100 किलो बासमती चावल मांगा। दुकानदार ने उसका मूल्य 125 रुपये प्रति किलो बताया जिस पर वह सहमत हो गई। श्रीमती गीता ने जोर देकर कहा कि वह इस तरह की खरीद पर सहमत होने से पहले दुकानदार द्वारा उसे प्रदान की जाने वाली चीजों का नमूना देखना चाहेंगी। दुकानदार ने उसे नमूने के तौर पर एक कटोरी चावल दिखाया। नमूना पूरी तरह से आवश्यक चावल के अनुरूप था और उससे मेल खाता था।

CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST

खरीदार ने इस तथ्य पर ध्यान दिए बिना लापरवाही से नमूने की जांच की कि भले ही नमूना बासमती चावल का था, लेकिन इसमें लंबे और छोटे अनाज का मिश्रण था। बैग खोलने पर रसोइए ने शिकायत की कि चावल के साथ तैयार किया गया पकवान वैसा नहीं होगा जैसा कि चावल की गुणवत्ता पकवान की आवश्यकता के अनुसार नहीं थी। अब श्रीमती गीता विकेता के खिलाफ अच्छे और सस्ते गुणवत्ता वाले चावल के मिश्रण को बचने का आरोप लगाते हुए धोखाधड़ी का मुकदमा दायर करना चाहती है। क्या वह सफल होगी?

माल विकय अधिनियम, 1930 के प्रावधानों के अनुसार शिकायत निवारण के लिए खरीदार के लिए खुले मामले और विकल्पों का फैसला करें?

यदि श्रीमती गीता चावल की लंबाई के बारे में अपनी सटीक आवश्यकता बताती है तो आपका उत्तर क्या होगा?

(6 Marks)

Question 4:

(a) भारतीय भागीदारी अधिनियम, 1932 के प्रावधानों के तहत् एक भागीदारी कंपनी का विघटन कब होता है? व्याख्या करें।

(6 Marks)

(b) साउंड सिंडिकेट लिमिटेड, एक सार्वजनिक कंपनी, इसके संघ के लेख कंपनी की ओर से प्रबंध एजेंटों को लघु और दीर्घकालिक ऋण दोनों उधार लेने का अधिकार देते हैं, कंपनी के निदेशक श्री लिडल ने एक और बैंकिंग ईज़ी फाइनेंस लिमिटेड से संपर्क किया। कंपनी के नाम पर रुपये 25,00,000 के ऋण के लिए वित्त कंपनी।

ऋणदाता सहमत हो गया और उपरोक्त ऋण प्रदान किया। बाद में, साउंड सिंडिकेट लिमिटेड ने इस बहाने उधार लिए गए पैसे को चुकाने से इनकार कर दिया कि इस तरह के ऋण को अधिकृत करने वाला कोई प्रस्ताव वास्तव में कंपनी द्वारा पारित नहीं किया गया है और ऋणदाता को इस तरह के ऋण प्रदान करने से पहले उसी के बारे में पूछताछ करनी चाहिए, इसलिए कंपनी ऐसे ऋण का भुगतान करने के लिए उत्तरदायी नहीं है।

कंपनी अधिनियम, 2013 के तहत् आंतरिक प्रबंधन के सिद्धांत के प्रावधानों के संदर्भ में उपरोक्त स्थिति का विश्लेषण करें और जांच करें कि साउंड सिंडिकेट लिमिटेड का तर्क सही है या नहीं?

(6 Marks)

Question 5:

(a) सामंत के पास एक मोटर कार थी। उसने छोटू से संपर्क किया और अपनी मोटर कार को रुपये 3,00,000 बेचने की पेशकश थी। सामंत ने छोटू को बताया कि मोटर कार 30 किलोमीटर प्रति लीटर पेट्रोल की दर से चल रही है। कार का प्रयूल मीटर और स्पीड मीटर दोनों सही तरीके से काम कर रहे हैं। छोटू सामंत के प्रस्ताव से सहमत हुआ और सामंत को रुपये 3,00,000 / — का भुगतान करके कार की सुपुर्दगी ले ली। 10 दिनों के बाद, छोटू कार के साथ वापस आया और कहा कि सामंत द्वारा ईधन दक्षता के बारे में किया गया दावा सही नहीं था और इसलिए यह गलत बयानी का मामला था। भारतीय संविदा अधिनियम, 1872 के प्रावधानों का हवाला देते हुए, तय करें और लिखें कि क्या छोटू उपरोक्त आधार पर संविदा को रद्द कर सकता हैं।

(6 Marks)

- (b) निम्नलिखित लेनदेन को माल के प्रकार के अनुसार वर्गीकृत करें:
 - (i) कपास के एक थोक व्यापारी के गोदाम में 100 गांठें हैं। वह 50 गांठें बेचने के लिए सहमत होता है और इन गांठों को चुनकर अलग रख दिया जाता है।
 - (ii) A अपनी दुकान में पड़ें सौ पैकेटों में एक पैकेट चीनी B को बेचने के लिए सहमत है।
 - (ii) T इस वर्ष अपने बगीचे में उत्पादित सभी सेबों को S को बेचने के लिए सहमत है।

(6 Marks)

CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST

Question 6:

(a) सुश्री लुसी ने भागीदारी विलेख का मसौदा तैयार करते समय कुछ महत्वपूर्ण बिंदुओं का ध्यान रखा। वे बिंदु क्या हैं? वह उन सूचनाओं की सूची जानना चाहती है जो उसके द्वारा तैयार किए गए भागीदारी विलेख का हिस्सा होनी चाहिए। साथ ही भागीदारी विलेख में शामिल की जाने वाली सूचनाओं की सूची भी दें?

(6 Marks)

(b) "एलएलपी एक वैकल्पिक कॉर्पोरेट व्यवसाय रूप है जो किसी कंपनी की सीमित देयता और भागीदारी के लचीलेपन का लाभ देता है" व्याख्या कीजिये।

(6 Marks)

PAPER: BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING

The Question Paper comprises of 5 questions of 10 marks each. Question No. 7 is compulsory. Out of questions 8 to 11, attempt any three.

SECTION-B: BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING (40 MARKS)

Question 7:

(a) Read the passage carefully and answer the questions given below:

Being the daughter of a physics professor, Marie who was born in 1867 in Warsaw, Poland, was greatly influenced by the wonders of Science and technology. Since an early age, she displayed a blithe personality. Her fascination for learning prompted her to continue with her studies even after school. She become disgruntled, however, when she learned that the university in Warsaw was closed for women. Determined to complete higher education, she defiantly left Poland and in 1891 entered the Sorbonne, a French university, where she completed her doctorate in physics.

Marie met Pierre Curie at the Sorbonne along with some of the other greatest scientists of her day. Marie and Pierre were married in 1895 and spent many productive years working together in the physics laboratory. A short time after they discovered radium, Pierre was killed by a horse-drawn wagon in 1906. For Marie it was an horrible misfortune and heartbreaking event. Despondently she recalled their close relationship and the joy that they had shared in scientific research. The fact that she had two young daughters to raise by herself greatly increased her distress. Curie's feeling of desolation finally began to fade when she was asked to succeed her husband as a physics professor at the Sorbonne. She was the first woman to be given a professorship at the world-famous university. In 1911 she received the Nobel Prize in physics for isolating radium. Although Marie Curie eventually suffered a fatal illness from her long exposure to radium, she never became disillusioned about her work. Regardless of the consequences, she had dedicated herself to science and to revealing the mysteries of the physical world.

(i) What did Marie did not like about the Warsaw University?

(1 Mark)

(ii) What was first step that Marie took towards her becoming a scientist?

(1 Mark)

(iii) How did Marie deal with the desolation caused by her husband's death?

(1 Mark)

(iv) Write a Summary of the above Passage.

(2 Marks)



CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST

(b) Read the Passage:

(i) Make Notes, using Headings, Subheadings and abbreviations whenever necessary.

(3 Marks)

(ii) Write summary

People do not always do the things we want them to do. No matter' how reasonable or minimal our expectations may be, there are times when we are let down. Naturally, we feel upset and hurt when our expectations are not met. We dread confrontations because they are unpleasant and can damage relationships.

Yet not confronting a person does not solve the problem because unresolved issues also affect relationships in an adverse way. Actually, the real problem lies in our style of confrontation, not in the issue.

Typically, we use character-based confrontations. They help in venting our anger and hurt, but that is the only thing they do. They lead to angry show downs and bring all discussions to a grinding halt. It is important to remember that self- image is the most important possession of all human beings.

It is the way we view and regard ourselves in our own eyes and in the eyes of others. As self-conscious beings, we are actually aware of our image and constantly work towards protecting it from any damage.

We also seek approval from others about our own self-image. We feel distraught if we sense that there is even a slight threat to our self image, because our character is the essence of our lives. To ensure a rational dialogue over dashed expectations, we need to deploy issued based confrontations. They involve an explanation of which actions have bothered us, in what manner and what changes we would like from the other person.

(2 Marks)

Question 8:

(a) What is the 'chain of command' in communication? What are its drawbacks?

(3 Marks)

- **(b)** Change the following sentences into passive voice:
 - (i) Rana Pratap fought many battles.
 - (ii) People watch football matches late night.

(2 Marks)

(c) Your company, is launching a new product. Prepare minutes of the meeting for the same. Members in the meeting: MD, Head of the Sales and Marketing, Product Head, Consultants and few team members.

(5 Marks)

Question 9:

(a) (i) Discuss the term "Virtual Communication" in communication.

(2 Marks)

OR

(ii) What do you mean by an "Attitude Barrier"?

(2 Marks)



CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST

(b)	(i)	Choose the word which best expresses the meaning of the given word: Relevant (1) Related (2) Important (3) Pertinent (4) Common (1 Mark)
	(ii)	Choose the word which best. expresses the meaning of the given word: Unabashed (1) Not fast (2) Not Finding (3) Not Embarrassed (4) Not Angry
		(1 Mark)
	(iii)	Change the following sentence to indirect speech: He said, "Will you all come for the meeting?" (1 Mark)
(c)	Draft Newspaper Report on "Flood. situation grim in southern, western states" to be	
	publish	ned in a National newspaper. (5 Marks)
Question 10:		
(a)	Explair	how emotional awareness and control helps in communication? (2 Marks)
(b)	(i)	Change the sentence from Active to Passive Voice. The audience loudly cheered the Prime Minister's speech. (1 Mark)
	(ii)	Change the sentence from Passive to Active Voice The Bird was killed by a cruel boy. (1 Mark)
	(iii)	Change the following sentence to indirect speech. He said, "My Mother is writing letters".
		(1 Mark)
(c)		an article of about 250 words on the topic, "The Importance of water vation".
		(5 Marks)
Question 11:(a) List at least 5 barriers of communication. Explain any two of them in your ow words.		
		(3 Marks)
(b):	(i)	Change the following Direct speech into Indirect speech: The athlete said, 'I can break old records' (1 Mark)

MITTAL COMMERCE CLASSES Room for Highest Solection in North Indis

MITTAL COMMERCE CLASSES

CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST

- **(b): (ii)** Select the suitable synonym for the given words: Distort
 - (a) Save
 - (b) Abundant
 - (c) Deform
 - (d) Overwhelm
 - (e) Move

(1 Mark)

(c) Write a précis and give appropriate title to the passage given below.

Digital payments in India took off in a massive way right after demonetization, with the likes of Paytm, Google pay leveraging the government move to become a household name. However, a new study now reveals that more than half of the shops in Indian cities want to stay away from digital payments. Awareness is not enough to get Indians to use digital payments as only 48% of merchants accept digital payments, according to a report done by CUTS international. Expensive and unreliable infrastructure, unaware customers, lack of interoperability, transaction failures and charges are reasons why merchants don't prefer digital payments in India.

Cash is still king in India and digital payments today hold a mere 10% of all transactions in the country. Recognising that, the Payments Council of India recently submitted recommendations to the newly-formed panel by the government for digital payments. The PCI suggested seamless access to payments infrastructure and formation of a KYC bureau among multiple other things. While right after demonetization going cashless meant digital payments saw a huge spike in numbers, in 2018 the conversation rate actually fell. According to data from the Reserve Bank of India, there was a one percent fall in digital payments in November 2018 when compared to November 2017. Regulations, too, form a major role in the adoption of digital payments in India. While the current government has been encouraging of India's shift to digitization and has been promoting a cashless India, mandates like compulsory KYC had halted the operations of many payment wallets.

(5 Marks)

**